
EAGLES ATHLETIC ASSOCIATION MINUTES 
 

January 12, 2016 
 
Attendees: 
Debbie Hardesty*  Tammi Rhoads*  Laurie Harrell* 
Kim Braithwaite*  Angela Broy*   Michelle Parrott* 
Tony Parrott*   Bud Gordon*   Jenny Fernandez* 
Ellen Hicks*   Lara Lawson*   Hope Thoreson* 
Alicia Beach*   Alana Dang*   Carolyn Kruza* 
Kelly Leary*   Anna Northcraft*  Ruth Wenzel* 
Debbie Whirley* 
 
(Signifies PAID/voting member of the EAA) 
 
Debbie Hardesty, EAA President, called the meeting to order at 6pm. 
 
The minutes from the December 8th, 2015, meeting was available for review.  Motion was made by Alana 
Dang to accept the minutes as provided.  Alicia Beach seconded the motion.  All members voted in favor 
of accepting the minutes as submitted.  
 
Tammi Rhoads presented the Treasurer’s report in Karen’s absence.  The account balance is $ 35,945.14 
($ 26,495.06 sports; $ 3,003.31 scholarships; $ 6,446.78 capital improvements).  Tammi Rhoads made a 
motion to accept the Treasurer’s report as provided. Michelle Parrott seconded the motion.  All members 
voted to accept the Treasurer’s report.   
 

Committee Reports: 
 
Bluegrass: 
Track had the 50/50 raffle for the concert Saturday, January 9th, 2016.  They made about $ 400.00 on the 
raffle.  Concessions made about $ 540.00.   
 
The next concert is Saturday, February 13th, 2016, and Baseball has the 50/50 raffle. 
 
Scholarship: 
Scholarship applications are in the spring – to be eligible for EAA scholarships, one parent/guardian must 
be a paid member of the EAA and volunteered in the concession stand (there are sign-up sheets in the 
concession stand). 
 
Please remind any senior parents that they must be a paid member of the EAA by January 1st to be 
eligible for EAA scholarships. 
 
Concessions: 
Michelle Parrott is organizing the concession workers for the 2 wrestling meets this month. 
 
Apparel:   
Hope Thoreson reported that sales are good.  The email address for apparel is:  eaaspiritwear@gmail.com 
(the address is case sensitive).   We are in need of some storage space for about 8 bins of apparel. 
 
Old Business: 

mailto:eaaspiritwear@gmail.com


Debbie Hardesty has contacted Dr. Kaiser’s office, and they are trying to coordinate a date for the spring 
sports physical day. 
 
Randy Trenary will have the propane cage mounted to the outside of the concession stand.  There will be 
a key made to lock the cage; it will be kept in the concession stand.   Randy also had the broken popcorn 
popper & broken grill disposed of.   
 
Debbie also talked to Dana Waring, principal of Clarke County High School, regarding the trophy case.  
Mrs. Waring said that there is a trophy case for athletics that was being used temporarily by another club, 
but it will be cleaned out and Mrs. Waring will get with Mr. Childs about filling the trophy case. 
 
New Business: 
Thank you notes were read from the Girls Basketball team thanking the EAA for the new uniforms; and 
from Dr. Bishop, and the school board for the contribution to renting the bleachers for the state football 
game. 
 
Tammi Rhoads motioned to adjourn the meeting; Tony Parrott seconded the motion; all voted in favor. 
 
With no further business the meeting was adjourned. 
 
The next meeting will be:   
 

Tuesday, February 9th, 2016 at 6pm  


